Board of Assessors – August 25, 2008
The meeting was called to order at 5:35PM by Harry Johnson.  Also present was Ken Masterson.
1. Barbara Durand and Allison Potter joined the meeting to tell the Board that Suzanne has contracted Mike Flynn to help define the position of the Administrative Assessor to help advertise for the position.  He will be here the week of September 8th.

2. Barbara also discussed DLS Gateway and gave Ken and Harry their usernames and passwords.  She told Terri she was not to have them.  She told the Board she would see about PK having access.
3. The minutes of 8-18-08 were approved as corrected.
4. Harry asked Ken to call Dennis and discuss whether or not they want the Town Counsel to represent the Town at the ATB cases or if the Board should.

5. Ken submitted the CP1 form to the DLS via Gateway.

6. There was a discussion on the land listed as being owned by Catherine Gordon at Oak Grove.  The Town took this parcel for non-payment of taxes years ago.  Ken will call Melanie to discuss how to abate the bills outstanding.
7. Board agreed that Harry will come by and write a letter for the CRPCD and explain the reason why they are now being taxed on their land.

8. Per Harry – Terri to call Paul Kapinos and get a status on the Personal Property reval and the few real estate accounts that were overlooked.

9. There was a discussion on boat excise.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:25PM. 

The following were signed:

Salary Voucher -- $1,440.40
Expense Voucher -- $88.02
Excise abatements
Respectfully,

Secretary
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